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Dates for your diary 
 
FOR ALL SCHOOL SPORTS 
FIXTURES PLEASE SEE THE BACK 
PAGES 

 
DECEMBER 
Monday 16th  -  Wednesday 18th 

Learning Community Netball  
Tuesday 17th 
7pm Informal Carol Service at 
Richard Lander School 
ARB Bowling Trip 
Hospital Donation Visit 
Wednesday 18th 
SPANGLOVISION/FRANCOVISION 
Governors Meeting— FGB 
Lander4Uganda Santa Run 
Foodbank Donation Visit 
Friday 20th 
LAST DAY OF AUTUMN TERM 
 
Monday 23rd December—Friday 
3rd January 2020  
CHRISTMAS BREAK 

 

JANUARY 

Monday 6th January 
FIRST DAY OF SPRING TERM 
Monday 6th January -  Friday 17th 
January 
Year 9 Progress Reviews 
Wednesday 8th 
Business Studies Revision Session 
18:00—Year 11: Meet the Examiner 
Thursday 9th  
17:00—Year 9 Options Evening 
Wednesday 15th 
Anti Bullying Training Day 
Thursday 16th  
Year 10 Parents Evening 
Thursday 16th  / Friday 17th 
Year 9 Career Pilot Sessions 
Friday 17th 
Bosvigo DT Workshop 
Bassoon Workshop 

Saturday 18th & Sunday 19th 
Ten Tors Camping Weekend 
Fox & Hounds, Dartmoor 
Monday 20th  
Eco Team - Visit to the Energy From 
Waste Facility 
Monday 20th  - Thursday 23rd 
English Week 
Tuesday 21st 
Immunisation Day  - Year 9  Boys 
and Girls 

Friday 24th 
Schools Winter Games—Year 7 
Netball at Truro School 
Sunday 26th  
South West Milano Gymnastics 
Competition 
Wednesday 29th 
Governors Meeting— Students and 
Curriculum 
Thursday 30th  
Year 11 Parents Evening 
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T he City of Lights parade was a fantastic success again this year . Our lantern had been designed and created 
by a group of Year 9 students based around the theme "Under the Clock Tower" and celebrating the history of 
Truro. We decided to create Truro cathedral which was an ambitious task. Students worked with the artist 
Amanda Lorens for two days. The first day was spent building the structure and learning how to use the 
materials. The second day was spent papering the structure and then using 
coloured tissue to create beautiful stained glass windows. Many thanks to the 
following students in Year 9 who created the lantern: Jasmine Mathews, 
Abbie Strawford, Aimee Robertson, Serena Hosang, Kirstin Todd, Naimh 
McArthur, Lucy Knight, Sophie Dunn, Tansy Spokes, Rebecca Pearson, Carrie 
Ramage, Ella Woods, Keirra Gentle and  Haijra Gondal. 
 
On the day of the parade the wind was howling and the rain lashing down . 
We managed, with difficulty, to get our lantern out of school as it was a little 
too big for some doorways. Fortunately the weather conditions improved and 

we were able to carry our lantern in the dry 
amongst all the other fantastic lanterns. It 
was also fantastic to have the brilliant 
school samba band accompany us on the 
route, a great evening was had by all and 
we would like to thank all the students who 
carried the lantern.           

 Mrs N Dalby, Head of Art    

‘Under the Clock Tower’: Truro City of Lights 2019 
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R ichard Lander School students thoroughly enjoyed the annual careers fair and the opportunity to find out 
about college courses, both academic and vocational, along with employment in the public and private sectors.  
 
Year 10 and 11 spent timetabled lessons visiting all of the stands and filling in a questionnaire to test their 
research skills, whilst Years 7,8 & 9 had the opportunity to visit the careers fair at lunchtime.  
 
Robot Wars, CPR training, using a mixing desk and virtual reality welding proved to be extremely popular 
activities with our students, whilst other enjoyed trying on police body armour (very heavy), taking an 
engineering challenge, stroking the ’Proud to Care’ kitten or puppy, or examining insects! 
 
Everyone who attended agreed that, following the event, they were much more knowledgeable about the 
options open to them when they leave school. 
 
Thank you so much to the following organisations who gave us a whole day of their staff time, away from their 
busy schedules, to enthuse and educate our students. They are: 
Truro College, Cornwall College, Falmouth Marine School, Duchy College, Falmouth University, Exeter Maths 
School. 
3D Kernow, SERCO, Dynamo Healthcare, Devon and Cornwall Police, Army, Royal Navy, Pendennis, Software 
Cornwall, WWA (Ward Williams Associates), TSB bank, Hospitality Cornwall, Newquay Orchard, Treliske Hospital, 
Plymouth Medical Dental, Proud to Care, Cornwall Hospice Care, Reach Social Care. 
CSW, Careers4U, Ask Apprenticeships, BF Adventures and,  last but by no means least,  Richard Lander Alumni! 
 
Thank you to Mrs Datson for organising such a successful event.  
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Richard Lander School students raised funds for BBC Children in Need this year by organising a 2 round bake off 
and a lunchtime variety show! 

 

Children in Need Bake Off 2019! 
 

R ichard Lander School has a great ‘Bake Off’ tradition; we have 
some extremely talents bakers with a healthy competitive attitude!  
2019 Round 1, saw students creating Children in Need themed 
cupcakes and Round 2 invited competitors to create a themed 
‘showstopper’ cake! All entries were divided into taster portions 

with RLS students and staff paying 50p for 
three tasters and then voting on their 
favourite. Needless to say there were queues 

out of the door, 
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with students very keen to get their share of delicious homemade cake! 
The winning cake was cake "G" which was a joint effort from Mia Ewart, 
Jess Holmes, Lauren Marples, Imogen Spurring and Maddie Willoughby. It 
included a waterfall of Smarties in the middle and a sculpted Pudsey on 
the top! Across the two rounds, our Bake Off students made £171 and got 
a mention on the Children in Need edition of Blue Peter! There is a short 
film of the Showstopper day on RLS Instagram and Facebook. 
Well done to all the students who took part and put in hours of work and 
thank you to all the parents who sacrificed their kitchens! 
 

Children in Need Lunchtime Variety Show 
- Seidon and Matthew Hall! 
 

F ollowing their Landers got Talent success; rock band, 
Seidon, and comedian, Matthew Hall, decided to use their 
talents to raise funds for Children in Need. They played to a 
packed out school hall and, by charging 20p entry fee and 
selling some merchandise, managed to raise over £100. 
Along with the bake off money and non-uniform money, this 
meant that Richard Lander School contributed  £1544.69 to 
this very worthy cause.  
 
Children in Need provides grants to projects in the UK which focus on children and young people who are 
disadvantaged, in all corners of the UK, with the aim of empowering children and extending their life choices. 
In the past, Children in Need have supported local charities such as Penhaligon’s Friends, which supports 
bereaved children and Carefree Cornwall, which supports 
children in care.  
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Ten Tors Update 
 
The Ten Tors team have been 
training hard this term with 
fortnightly walks on Dartmoor and 
Bodmin Moor.  
Here are some photos from the first 
of these which started from Meldon 
Reservoir on Dartmoor with a VERY 
steep ascent up Yes Tor and 
onward... Walkers  experienced 
freezing rain and blasting wind at 
times, with beautiful moments when 
the sun made an ethereal appearance. After 17.2km, vivid Dartmoor 
autumn colours, combined with bog and tussock everyone was ready 
for a good night’s sleep! 

Since the Meldon Reservoir walk, 
the team have gradually 
increased the distance they walk 
with day expeditions from 
Rough Tor and Minions. 
Everyone is now really looking 
forward to the first camping 
expedition which will take place 
on the weekend of 18th/19th 
January with students camping 
at the Fox and Hounds on 
Dartmoor.   
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O ur Year 9 Drama students delivered an hour’s worth of short plays to four feeder primary schools earlier 
this term.  The theme for the presentation was how to stay safe when using the Internet.  They worked really 
hard rehearsing and directing their performance at lunchtimes, and the tour was a big hit! 
 
Our review from TLA ! 
 
My Year 3s thoroughly enjoyed your performance. 
They returned to class excited to share what they had seen with me. They talked about the funny bits in the 
play - the banana people were a huge hit! but they were also able to explain the messages behind each sketch 
which was so important. 
Thank you for a wonderful morning and we look forward to next year! 
Mrs Odgers.  Truro Learning Academy 
 
Joe England, from Year 9, tells us more … 
 
On the 30th of October and the 1st of November, some year 9 drama students (including myself) visited four 
primary schools in the Truro area. There was 9 groups involved – each performing a short play with its own 
important message about staying safe online. Almost immediately after we arrived at school, after a short run-
through, we hopped on our ‘tour bus’ with our drama teachers and made our way to the schools. It was a fun 
experience for all of us that were involved in the show, and the children absolutely loved it! They spoke about 
their favourite parts of the show at the end: the most rewarding part of the tour was hearing all the 
information they picked up. They really did listen to everything we said! 
I, along with 5 of my friends, performed an ‘E-safety song’ along with a routine to go with it. We put almost 
every single one of our lunchtimes in the previous few weeks before that into rehearsing the song – so seeing it 
all come together made it all worthwhile! The Richard Lander drama department including Ms Charleston, Ms 
Nortje and Ms Smith were very supportive and helped us to achieve the image we wanted during the 
performance. I am so glad that we did this and it was definitely an experience that I won’t be forgetting 
anytime soon! 
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Rotary Young Chef 2019 
 

W ell done to all the students who took 
part in the Rotary Young Chef competition 
this year.  
Round 1 saw 15 Richard Lander School 
chefs, from years 7–10, cooking 2 courses in 
under two hours. Their food was judged by 
professional chefs, Grant Goodson and 
Adam Banks, from Fifteen in Newquay, and 
Dale McIntosh from Gylly Beach in 
Falmouth.  
 
All the judges commented that that the 
standard of all the food produced was exceptionally high. 
After much deliberation, the three winners were: 
1st Place – Perdy Woodley Clarke Y7 GJUR 
2nd Place – Warrick Bastin Y7 PKBO 
3rd Place – Ella Snell Y7 GRKN 
 
These students then progressed onto Round 2, where they 
competed against students from other Cornish schools; 
Falmouth School, Penryn College and Helston College. They 
had to produce three courses of restaurant quality food in 
under 2 hours. All three of our entrants did amazingly well 
and once again the judges were extremely impressed. Perdy 
Woodley Clarke from Year 7 came third overall and will now 
go onto the next round in Dawlish in February. 
 
We will be eagerly following Perdy Superchef’s journey and 
keeping our fingers crossed for a smooth, delicious and 
successful experience during Round 3.  Thank you to Mrs 
Jones and Molly from the Rotary for organising this 
competition.  
 
Warning: pictures of delicious food, which will make you 
hungry, to follow! 
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O n Thursday 21st November, 
we welcomed the ‘Class of 2019’ 
back to school to collect their GCSE 
certificates and special awards. The 
event was probably the best 
attended presentation evening ever 
and we were also delighted that Mr 
Weeks, who is pursuing a new 
career, came back to Lander to say 
a final goodbye to his old Y11s 
 
Our ‘Class of 2019’ always had 
bucket loads of ‘get up and go’ and 
a great sense of wit and humour  so 
the evening was very enjoyable. 
They were delighted to learn that 
they are our highest academic 
achieving year group ever! 
 
The event is about celebrating 
everyone’s success with a number 
of special awards also being given 
out on the night; the highest 
achieving students are given 
Academic Special Awards for 
outstanding GCSE results and 
leaders in each subject are 
presented with additional 
curriculum awards. 
 
Head Boy, Isaac Neale, and Head 
Girl, Matilda Morris, received Head 
Teacher awards in recognition of 
their outstanding commitment and 
contribution to the running of the 
school.  
Kerry Scrivens was awarded the 
John Williams award which is 

presented to a student whose 
achievement deserves special 
recognition.  
Ferus Todd was awarded the Arthur 
Herbert Award which is presented 
to a student who has excelled in 
Science. It was donated in 
remembrance of Arthur Herbert, a 
former Head of Science at Richard 
Lander School.  
Amber Jones was awarded The 
Oliver Beckerlegge Award for 
Modern Foreign Languages, which 
is given by Dr Honor Aldred, 
programme manager for French at 
the University of Leeds, in memory 

of her father Oliver Beckerlegge.  
 
We wish all of the Class of 2019 the 
very best for their futures. We 
always love to hear from you so 
please do stay in touch!  
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British Antarctic Survey 
Competition 
 

T he British Antarctic Survey 
invited Richard Lander School to 
take part in some celebrations as 
part of the 60th anniversary of the 
Antarctic Treaty being signed on 1st 
December (1959): Year 7 students 
were asked to design a flag, as 
Antarctica does not have one of its 
own.  
 
The Geography department had a 
very tricky task of selecting just five 
entries to be sent out to Antarctica!  
 
The winners are: Luca England, Mia 
Shipton, Elsie Blake, Bea Jackson and 
Joel Hawkins. Well done, and thank 
you to everyone who took part, we 
were super impressed with all the entries.  
We hope to be sent photos of our flags when they have made their journey to Antarctica, so watch this space! 

Miss R Robertson, Geography Teacher 
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Rebecca’s Finalist 
Waterbuck! 
 
Huge congratulations to Rebecca 
Pearson in Year 9 who is a finalist 
in the biannual ’ Imagine ‘ Art 
competition run by Falmouth Art 
Gallery . Rebecca has had her 
fantastic Waterbuck piece judged, 
at the gallery alongside other 
submissions by gallery staff and 
curators, and she now has her 
work on display in the gallery as 
part of an exhibition. She is now in 
with chance of winning a prize; the 
first prize being £750. Best of luck 
to Rebecca we have everything 
crossed for you! 
 

Please Consider our 
neighbours  
 
Please can parents consider our 
neighbours when they are 
dropping off/ picking up students 
from school. We have had a 
number of complaints about cars 
being parked on double yellow 
lines, which makes it very difficult 
for residents to safely exit their 
estate.   
 
Many thanks 
 
 

GCSE TUTITION WITH OUR LANGUAGES ASSISTANTS 
 
Here’s your chance to get ahead with your GCSE French and Spanish 
revision. The RLS MFL assistants are offering private lessons after 
school, here at RLS, for the very competitive rate of  £10 per half hour/ 
£20 per hour.  

 
Improve your Spanish with  
Sra. Rios Bautista 
 
 

Improve your French with 
Mlle. Dorval 

RLS Health Matters. 

 
Challenge: Can you replace one sugary treat per day 

with a piece of fruit? 
 

Mr J Bridger 
PE Teacher 

Thank You Truro Refill Store  
 
Lander4Uganda have received a very kind and generous donation 
towards the 2020 fundraising target from Alice and Hannah at the Truro 
Refill Store. Hannah Feldman in Year 10 approached the store and 
impressed the owners with her determination and dedication to our 
worthy cause.  
Truro Refill Store, in Lemon Street Market, allows customers to fill their 
own containers with food and cleaning products with the aim of 
reducing packaging; especially 
single use plastic. This reduces 
cost to the shopper and waste to 
the environment  
Thank you so much!! 
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Schools Judo Competition 
 

O n Wednesday 6th November three members of 
Richard Lander school went and fought at the Cornwall 
Schools Judo competition.  
 
Over a fantastic day of fighting, all three students 
medalled in some tightly fought contests. Jess Laws 
won gold in her weight category, Evan Dann won 
Bronze in his weight category, and Tobey Mazouni also 
won Bronze.  
 
This is a fantastic 
achievement and they 
should all be very proud of 
their results.  
 
Mr L Williams 
PE Teacher 

Year 8 Hockey 
Tournament at Penryn 
College 
 

O ur Y8 Hockey team went to 
Penryn on Tuesday 19th 
November  to play in a Hockey 
tournament, 19 schools were 
involved. 
 
In the first round we played 
Penryn, Truro High and Redruth 
confidently winning all games.  
This then placed us in the semi 
final against Penrice and we won 
4-0. The final of the first round 
was against Humphry Davy and once again we were undefeated with a 3-1 result. 
 
The second round was at Truro school where we played Truro school in the semis and won 2-1.  The final was 
against Penair who were our rivals last year, at full time the score was 1-1 so we went into 5 minutes extra 
time.  The girls showed skill and determination but unfortunately lost 2-1.  It was an amazing day and as always 
our girls demonstrated fantastic sportsmanship at all times. 

Mrs A Jacobs, PE Teacher 
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RLS Year 8 Rugby B Team Victorious  
 

T he B team were victorious in their B team festival by 
winning all of their 4 games.  
They scored 20 tries whilst conceding only 1!!  
Reuben and Oscar were joint ‘player of the tournament’ 
 
Well done to you all! 

Working with Primary Partners – Mount Hawke win Feet Beat Competition 
 
We have really enjoyed entertaining students from our local primary schools this term. They have taken part in 
a variety of fun interschool competitions, held on Fridays and organised by RLS Sports Leaders and Mr Parker.  
Here you see the winners of the Feet Beat Dance competition; students from Mount Hawke Academy, Years 3 
& 4. Don’t they look fabulous! 
At the end of January, students from our local primaries, years 4,5 & 6, will be back to Lander to take part in 
our cross country qualifier.. 

Regional Tennis Finals 
 
Well done to our U13 tennis stars who, having won the 
county tennis tournament last summer, went to Exmouth 
College to play a knock out competition, which they also 
won, qualifying them for the Year 7 & 8 Boys Division 1 
Regional Finals. 
So on November 15th, Wes, Noah, Matt and Gilly travelled 
to Exeter University to play in the Regional Finals. In the 
semi-final the boys played Winchcombe School and after 
some very close games, including an amazing comeback in 
their doubles match by Wes and Noah, Richard Lander 
School narrowly lost out. 
Special mention to Noah who won both of his singles 
games. The boys did an amazing job to finish 3rd at the first attempt at this competition. Roll on next year!! 

Ms E Hurworth 
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Well done Martha and Katie! 
 
Here you see Martha and Katie, who excel at basketball and have been 
taking part in South West Basketball training at the weekends! We look 
forward to hearing how these fantastic athletes progress next year! 
 
If you are interested in taking part in girls basketball training, you can go 
along to Truro College on Thursdays, from 5.00-6.00pm, or Penryn 
College on Mondays, from 5.30-6.30.  
 
The teams are always looking for new players and you will be made very 
welcome.  
 

Why not try out a new hobby in 2020! 

U14 Netball Tournament at Penryn College 
 

E arlier this month our U14 Girls team played a Saturday netball tournament at Penryn College. The girls 
started the tournament with a match against Camborne Academy which they won 5-2 and  then went on to 
play Truro School and Truro High School, narrowly losing these games with scores of 5-3 and 5-4 respectively. 
These were really close games against two tough teams. 
The team then progressed on to the second round of the round robin and finished the tournament with a 
strong win of 8-0 vs Pool Academy.  
Well done to everyone who took part, Mrs Madeley reports that you were all fabulous! 
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Year 7 Girls - Peninsular 5-A-Side 
Football 
 

O n Friday 6th December, the Year 7 girls 
football team played in the annual Peninsular 5-A-
Side Football Tournament.  
The team beat Cape Cornwall, St Ives and Truro in 
their pool matches, thereby progressing to the semi
-finals.  
The semi-final was a tense affair due to conceding 
early but the girls rallied and ran out winners 3-1.  
The final was a competitive and nervous game, 
finishing 0-0 after normal time. The teams still 
couldn’t be split after extra time so the decision 
went to penalties. Sadly we lost 4-3 in penalties.  
 
Well done to all those that played and a big thanks to Romy Rundle for assisting us!  
Leah Coleman GK, Maisie Provost Capt, Edie Smith, Mia Shipton, Mia Rogers, Lilly Tucker, Izzy Huggan 
Frost, Elowen Gazzard                                 

   Mr Parker, PE Teacher 

English Schools 
Regional Cross 
Country  
 

F ollowing our success in the 
Cornwall and Devon Competition, 
2 of our boys teams qualified for 
the regional Cross Country event in 
Taunton on Saturday 9th 
November.  Sadly due to 
unavailability our Junior Boys 
didn’t compete but we still took 
our 4 Inter Boys to this run in this 
high level competition.   
 
The extreme wet weather of the past few weeks, and the torrential morning rain meant the course was 
extremely wet and muddy.  Thankfully the sun did come out when it was time for the boys to run and, against 
some outstanding competition, all the boys performed brilliantly.  These were the results for our 4 boys: 
 
Luke Mills - 15th, Gilly Smith - 23rd, Jake Allen - 35th, Dawid Miezianko - 57th 
 
Collectively that gave the school a position of 10th in the South-West, a really commendable effort.   
In the next 2 months we have several other Cross Country competitions coming up and we wish our students 
the best of luck for these events.  Should any students wish to enter the County Championships in January they 
should come and see Mr Stoddard for a letter but please be aware that this is an elite competition.   
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CORNISH SCHOOLS SHOW 
JUMPING  Pendarves 
Equestrian Centre 

 

R ichard Lander entered a massive 
6 teams into the competition on 3rd 
November. Despite wind and rain 
the teams jumped amazingly.  
 
In the open class Tack and Turnout 
RICHARD LANDER BIRDS (Tegen 
Evans, Abi Stuart, Emma Stuart, 
Anna Dingle) were placed 2nd and 
RICHARD LANDER FLYERS (Bella 
Davey and Katie Andrew) came 6th. 
In the showjumping RICHARD LANDER FLYERS (Bella Davey and Katie 
Andrew) came 5th and in 6th place were RICHARD LANDER BIRDS (Tegen 
Evans, Abi Stuart, Emma Stuart, Anna Dingle). 
 
In the novice Tack and Turnout RICHARD LANDER ROCKETS (Chloe 
McCarthy, Maya Weekes, Hannah McKiernan, Niamh Ellis) were placed 
3rd.  In the showjumping RICHARD LANDER ROCKETS (Chloe McCarthy, 
Maya Weekes, Hannah McKiernan, Niamh Ellis) came 4th and RICHARD 
LANDER DOLPHINS (Keona Hawker and Iona Hawker) were placed 5th.  
 
Well done to everyone who took part on the day!  
Ruby Wade, Harry Payne, Flo Tait,  
Alexia Sparrowhawk-Mitchell 
Tabby McKiernan 
Emma Stuart 
Thea Cann 
Izaak Davis 
Bella Davey 
Katie Andrew 
 
As always a massive thank you to everyone at home who helped students 
prepare and get to the show!  

Miss Cornish  
Science Teacher 
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Dear Parent or Guardian, 
 
We need your help to warn young people about the dangers and consequences of becoming a money mule.   
What is a money mule?  
 
A money mule is someone who transfers stolen money through their own bank account on behalf of someone else 
and is paid for doing so. 
 
Criminals need money mules to launder the profits of their crimes.  
  
Young people are increasingly being targeted to become money mules.  They are approached online or in person, 
including through social media, at school, college or sports clubs.  Sometimes people they know persuade them to 
take part, often because they are also acting as money mules.  
 
Mules will usually be unaware of where the money comes from – commonly fraud and scams – and that it can go 
on to fund crimes such as drug dealing and people trafficking.  
 
Being a money mule is illegal. 
 
When someone is caught, their bank account will be closed, and they will have problems getting student loans, 
mobile phone contracts and credit in the future.  They could even face arrest for money laundering which carries a 
maximum sentence of 14 years in prison.  
 
What to look out for 
 
Tell-tale signs that someone might be involved could be them suddenly having extra cash, buying expensive new 
clothes or top-of-the-range mobile phones and gadgets with very little explanation as to how they got the money. 
They may also become more secretive, withdrawn or appear stressed. 
 
You and your child can learn more and get advice by visiting www.moneymules.co.uk together. 
 
If you are worried that someone close to you might be caught up in money muling, you can contact Crimestoppers 
anonymously on 0800 555 111. 
 
Please do not attempt to contact any individual you suspect of organising money muling. 
 

 

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.moneymules.co.uk&data=02%7C01%7Csarah.sinden%40ukfinance.org.uk%7C23cbeeed57404c0284d308d67a1c8abc%7C70e4dd2eaab74c6aa8823b6e7a39663e%7C1%7C0%7C636830660356564940&sdata=Yaq6%2BmaS4lRxZ1089Y


  

 

RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL  BULLETIN : 13TH DECEMBER 2019 



 19 

 

RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL  BULLETIN : 13TH DECEMBER 2019 



  

 

RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL  BULLETIN : 13TH DECEMBER 2019 



 21 

 

RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL  BULLETIN : 13TH DECEMBER 2019 



  

 

RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL  BULLETIN : 13TH DECEMBER 2019 


